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in the Grapes
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
1. Introduction
My report will outline the key activities and developments of the Slingsby Website and Newsletter Group during the past year, the second year of its operation. My colleagues will report in more detail on some of these aspects.
The past year has been one of consolidation for the both the website and the Triangle. The architecture of the website has been reinforced and much new content has been added. Website visitors have been increasing. Triangle has built on its first year of success. Our joint team has been strengthened by the arrival of two new members.

2. Website
The website is now better served by stable arrangements for backup and security. A number of specific security enhancements have this year been implemented, with the aim of protecting the website and its users. [More information in the Webmaster’s report.]
Naturally much new information content has been added. Several times a week we have been posting new information about local news and events. A new means of giving prominence to the latest posts has given our Home page a more dynamic look. In addition, we have added several new pages of background information, including information for family history researchers, a sketch plan of the village (to supplement the Google mapping), detail on artefacts in All Saints Church, a set of Victorian photos, and a privacy policy for the website.
3. The Triangle
The Triangle continues to be supported, bought and we hope read (!) by the vast majority of residents. It is known and recognised by all and attracts advertising. It has a better quality look to it this year, particularly the photographs. The Triangle editor’s report gives more information.

4. The Group
There have been some changes of personnel. Geoff Brooks, who attended our early meetings, left the Group in December 2011, but continues to contribute his monthly walks to the website.
David Thornley joined us toward the end of 2011 to work on the Triangle. He takes full responsibility for producing certain editions, allowing Keith an occasional break. 
This summer Rachel Underwood became a deputy website editor, giving us useful extra cover (since we aim to update the website several times a week). She brings useful marketing and social media experience to the Group.
5. Outlook
The future of both website and Triangle seems assured for the moment.

Both are self-funding. The Triangle, with its greater costs (paper and printing), has benefited from some financial support beyond the fixed payments from readers. (More in the Treasurer’s report)
We now have a team of sufficient size to ensure no one is currently overburdened and that we can cope if two members are away at the same time.

If there have been disappointments, the main one is that the website has not become as well embedded in village life as the Triangle. Whereas some local groups clearly have seen the website’s benefits and use it to their advantage regularly, others do not. In my view, the Parish Council, which is the focus for receiving information from external bodies such as the County Council and Ryedale District Council, is not passing on adequate information to residents, nor providing us with manageable and timely information about its own activities.
However, since we receive little feedback and comment about the website, it is difficult to know to what extent this view is shared by residents.
Our aim will be to continue to keep residents, and indeed all who visit the website, as fully informed as possible about our community and matters of local interest.
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